  Chairman Warren Stolp called the regular meeting of the Town of Nashwauk to order on Wednesday, February 5, 2014 at 7:00 PM in the Cloverdale Hall. Members present: Warren Stolp, Jeffrey Ekholm, Larry Laakso, Amber Goss and Karine Woodman. Members absent: none.
A motion was made by Ekholm and seconded by Laakso to approve the treasurer’s report as read. Total receipts: $55,448.31. Total disbursements: $73,392.49. Total ending balance for the month: $503,843.05. Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to approve the clerk’s minutes of the last regular meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Laakso to approve and pay all claims presented to the board for payment. Motion carried unanimously. 

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Carissa McIlwain was absent to discuss the Greenway Recreation Board, therefore no report was given.
2. Brian Ekholm gave an update on the Town Hall Committee. They have been having meetings with the City of Nashwauk. Location was a big factor with the city. Collaboration is on hold for a while. Roger Saccoman is willing to work with the Essar engineers on plans. Bill Koski quoted $5K for primary work and Saccoman had no specific price but it would be less than $5K. Town hall ideas were discussed. 
*Motion by Ekholm, seconded by Stolp to proceed with Roger Saccoman on primary drawings, at the lowest price negotiated, not to exceed $5K. Motion carried unanimously.
The discussion continued regarding the USDA meeting with their financial person. No percentage down is needed, no min/max loan amount. The committee wants to start the application process, which initially you must apply to qualify.
*Motion by Stolp, seconded by Ekholm to apply to get qualified for a USDA loan. Motion carried unanimously.
The town hall committee is doing a fundraiser at the Nashwauk Home show in April.
3. A discussion was held regarding lawnmower prices. It’s too early in the season to get prices. It will wait until next meeting. 


4.  No other old business was brought forward for discussion.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. A discussion was held regarding the 2015 budget. Clerk Woodman discussed the budget and some of the items calculated. The board will review the budget and discuss it at the March meeting.
2. *Motion by Stolp, seconded by Ekholm to approve the Pay Equity Report submitted. Motion carried unanimous
3. Correspondence

a. Itasca County Boards of Appeal and Equalization training informational letter

b. Greenway Rec Board meeting minutes

c. Arrowhead ProCare meeting minutes 

With no further business to discuss, a motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to adjourn at 7:35 PM. Motion carried unanimously.

At 7:35 PM the Board of Audit Commenced. 

· all bills paid for the year of 2013
· The board audited 12 random claims. They are as follows: 36709, 36724, 36740, 36768, 36835, 36613, 36787, 36834, 36814, 36928, 36684, and 36854.  No discrepancies were found.  

· All check numbers were verified that they cleared the bank as per bank statements.

*Motion by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to adjourn at 8:00 PM. 

The next regular meeting will be on Monday, March 10, 2014 at 7:00PM in the Cloverdale Hall.

ATTEST:

_________________________________________   ______________________________________
Clerk                                                                             Chairman                                                     

___________________________
Date
